
 
 
 
7 WASTE MANAGEMENT DEPARTMENT - REDESIGNATION AND REGRADING OF POST 

(AN191-2004) 
 
Reference is made to Report No. 437-2003 approved by the Personnel and Management Services 
Committee on 30th June 2003 whereby the Environmental and Consumer Protection Department was 
restructured into two separate departments: Waste Management and Environmental Health & Trading 
Standards. 
 
Following the restructure, the post of Quality Control Officer in the Waste Management Department 
has remained vacant. 
 
With the advent of Best Value and the additional operational responsibilities which the department is 
required to undertake, particularly in relation to the National Waste Strategy, Keep Scotland Beautiful 
and the monitoring of the Management of Health and Safety at Work Regulations, the Committee is 
asked to approve the redesignation of this post to Cleansing Services Officer, and the regrading of the 
post from Tech 3, £16,866 - £19,029, to PO5-8, £27,873 - £30,060. 
 
The cost of the above proposal £13,800, including employer’s costs, will be met from the Department’s 
Revenue Budget. 
 

t:\documents\intranet\reports\2004\may\an191-2004.doc 


